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My “Curriculum Development Project” will focus on integrating content regarding Japan and the Japanese culture in Social Welfare Practice I (TSOCWF 310) during the 2008 autumn quarter. This undergraduate class provides an introduction to fundamental concepts, principles, and skills of work practice. It is the first in a three course sequence that extends through the spring 2009 quarter. We will address the historical underpinnings of contemporary social work practice, theories and guiding principles, values and ethics, and professional roles and functions of the social work practitioner. We will also discuss the importance of research in practice. Content regarding Japan and the Japanese culture will be integrated into the three courses in this sequence.


In the 2008 autumn quarter the content will focus on children and families in Japan with a special emphasis on the child welfare system and measures taken by the National Government to create a “parenting friendly society.” The recent trends of child abuse and neglect will be discussed as well as the Child Welfare Law enacted in 1947 and amended in 2003, the Maternal and Child Health Law of 1965 and the Child Abuse Prevention Law enacted in 2000 and the 2003 Next Generation Law. One of the major assignments for this course will be a paper based on the film, “Graves of the Fireflies” that was shown and discussed by Professor Kelly Hansen during the institute; this film will be shown in class early in the autumn quarter to students. Students will be asked to compare and contrast child welfare practice and policy as well as family dynamics of the Japanese children and their family in the film with child welfare practice in the United States. There will also be content integrated in this class regarding children and the education system in Japan based on the video, lecture and discussion provided by Dr. Rebecca Fukuzawa. 

In the 2009 winter quarter content regarding women and their changing roles and images will be integrated into Social Welfare Practice II. There will be assigned readings regarding women in Japan as well as content based on lectures given to fellows by Dr. Jan Bardsley. Dr. Bardsley’s film that focuses on several different Japanese women and their lives will be shown to students. A discussion/reflection session will occur after students see the film. Finally,

During the 2009 spring quarter Social Welfare Practice III focuses on communities, organizations and groups. Content regarding Japanese religion, architecture and business will be integrated into this course. Students will be taken on field trips to the Buddhist Temple of Tacoma, the Asian Museum in Seattle and two Japanese businesses in the Tacoma community.
